Minutes from the 3-15-2012 meeting.

Meeting was called to order at 7:10pm with all members present with the exception of Kathy Gouin who was out of town.

The minutes from the 2-23 meeting were read and Bert Borges made a motion to accept the minutes and Jon Brenes seconded the motion.

Treasurers Report:

Trish Massucco reported that there was approximately $810.00 in our account.  This balance was a result of registrations that were now being accepted on line from our website.  Bert Borges brought up that we must pay for our new website before the free trial period expires.  Mike DiIorio also stated that we must pay $1500.00 for the professional cleaning of our uniforms.  We also have an outstanding balance with Stadium Systems.   Stadium systems provides us with a variety of services one of which is the reconditioning of the helmets, which must be done.  Mike DiIorio is meeting with Ed and Justin from Stadium Systems on 3-22-2012.

Old Business:

The keys to the container are not yet in our possession, however Tom Keegan has assured us that we will be in possession of them shortly.  Mike DiIorio is setting up a committee to clean and organize the containers that have the uniforms, helmets and equipment.  The weekend of March 24-25 is the target date.

Committees:

Our only committee that does not have a Chairperson is concession.  We will be inviting the 4 people who volunteered to work concession to one of the next board meetings in order to discuss what will be expected this year at the concession.

Registration:

As of the meeting we currently have 91 boys registered to play football and 13 girls for cheer.  The website is currently up and running and all should be encouraged to get the word out to all football players and cheerleaders to register as soon as possible to take advantage of the discounted rate.  

Cheer:

There will be no new uniforms this year.  Cheer will be grade based.  We will participate in the Memorial Day parade.  We will discuss the cost of music at the next meeting.

Webmaster:

Mike Prosperi will change the website so that a person who is interested in coaching will be able to complete the application on line.  Mike also asked Mary Beth and Nina to let him know what information they want under Cheer.  Mike will also add a tab to be directed to the minutes for the organization to view.  He will also place links for Facebook and Twitter.

New Business:

Bert reported he had received a letter from the IRS regarding our non-profit status.  The will need a copy of our By-Laws and a check in the amount of $750.00.  AYF offers its members this same non-profit status and we are looking in to it to see if this would be a better way to proceed.

We need someone to run the Flag Football Program.

We will have a General Meeting once a quarter.  Open House will be April 27th as long as a venue is available.  Trish will check into City Hall.

Diane Granata will be contacted to discuss getting Flyers out to all the school notifying them of registration.  

Our nest meeting will be April 10, 2012.

A motion was made by Jon Brenes to adjourn.  Motion was accepted.

Respectfully submitted,

Liz Daher

